
 

  

 

 

Scarborough Subway Extension Construction Notice 
 

 
 

 
 

Lane closure northbound McCowan Road 
north of Huronia Gate  
 

Schedule: Late August to mid-September 2025 

Hours of Work: 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., weekdays 

 
Note: Dates may be impacted due to weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances. 
 

 

 
  



 

 
  

Contact Us: 

  Write or call us at: ScarboroughSubwayExtension@metrolinx.com or 416 202 7900 
  Find us on Twitter, Instagram, and Facebook: @ scarbsubwayext 

  Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/ScarboroughSubway 
Disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à ScarboroughSubwayExtension@metrolinx.com. 

 

What is Happening 

• As part of Scarborough Subway Extension construction, crews need to prepare sites for 
future project activities, including some tree removals and erection of construction fencing. 

• A Traffic Control Plan with focus on pedestrian and traffic safety and traffic flow, has been 
approved by the City of Toronto and will be in place for this work execution. 

• Metrolinx works closely with the City of Toronto and the Toronto and Region Conservation 

Authority on replanting trees in the area. Learn more at metrolinx.com/vegetation.  

• Metrolinx’s Vegetation Guideline specifies how many trees need to be planted when any 
tree is removed, ranging from 1 to 50 new trees based on the size and location of the tree 
being removed. This guideline is used across our network to ensure more trees are planted 
than removed as we carry out the largest transit expansion in the history of the region. 

• Environmental experts will be on site to ensure tree removal is carried out in accordance 
with regulatory requirements. 

• All required permits have been obtained for the tree removals. 

What to Expect 

• The northbound McCowan curb lane will be closed to facilitate construction equipment. 

• The lane will be reopened at the end of each work shift. 

• Wayfinding signage, barriers, and/or traffic control personnel will be utilized, as needed, to 
safely guide pedestrians and traffic around the work area.  

• Access to the pedestrian walkway will be maintained. 

• Work areas will be clearly marked or fenced off to ensure public and worker safety. 

• Nearby residents may hear noise from this construction activity. 

About the Project 

• A nearly eight-kilometre subway extension will extend Line 2 further into Scarborough. 

• Three new stops will have connections to up to six other transit options, including TTC 
buses, GO train, GO buses, Line 5 Eglinton, Durham Region Transit, and the proposed 
Sheppard Extension. 

• The extension will accommodate up to 105,000 daily boardings and put 34,000 more jobs 
within walking distance to rapid transit. 
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